
 
 

 

Madison Area Volkssport Association 

Newsletter 
    November-December 2018​​                ​​www.dairylandwalkers.com​​                                      Vol 2018-06 

 
 

November – December 
Events 

 
November 10 Saturday -  
    Veteran’s Walk- Park Hotel 
November 14 Board Meeting 
    6:00pm Lakeview Branch 
    Library - 
    2845 N. Sherman Ave., 
    Madison 
November 23 OptOutside -  
   Arboretum Walk - See 
   Article, page 2 
 
December 2  Membership  
    5 km Walk, Meeting & 
    Holiday Party 3:00pm 
    Goodman Community Ctr. 
   149 Waubesa St., Madison 
 
Future 
January 12  East Towne Walk 
   7:45 - 10:00 am Start 
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Dates of Interest? 
 
November​​  Family Stories  
    Month  
National Family Literacy  
    Month 
  3  Sandwich Day 
10 Marine Corps Birthday 
17 Homemade Bread Day 
17 National Take a Hike Day 
18 National Apple Cider Day 
22 Full Moon – 11:39 am CT 
 
December​​  Universal  
    Human Rights Month  
Aids Awareness Month 
  1 Rosa Parks Day 
  2 Hanukkah - Sundown 
     Begins 
  3 Reset Clocks - Fall Back 
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on the subject line and 
send articles to the 

DW Newsletter email 
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 dairylandnews@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 
 
This email address is regularly 
monitored ten days before and 
ten days after a newsletter 
edition is published. 

 
Veteran’s Weekend Walk 
By Jerry Wilson 
 
The Dairyland Walkers will hold our traditional walk in November.  In 2018 it will be on Saturday, November 10, the day before 
Veteran’s Day, but on the Marine Corps birthday.  We start walking from the Park Hotel, 22 S. Carroll St., Madison, the location  
of the Capital Walk start box.  10 km walkers can start as early as 9:30am.  6 km walkers should start a little later*.  
The start point will be open 9:30 - 11:00am. 
 
The finish table will be open at Plaza Tavern in the backroom, but not until after 11:00am, opening time*.  Please finish by 1:00pm. 
Shops along State St. will be open all afternoon, so returning after checking-in after the walk should be no problem.  While 
walking, if it’s cold, take advantage of the warmth in the Capitol building, the Chazen Museum, Memorial Union and at the Finish. 
Breakfast can be purchased at the Park Hotel, our host for the Capital Walk box.  Lunch and beverages can be purchased at 
Plaza Tavern, or other locations along State St., although checking in at the finish table before eating lunch will be appreciated.  
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Membership Meeting and Holiday Party – Sunday, December 2 
By Jerry Wilson - Extracted From October Meeting Minutes 
 
The event will be comprised of the Membership Meeting, the Annual Holiday Party, a 5 km walk and potluck supper.  The walk will 
start at 3:00pm.  The potluck and meeting will follow. 
 
 
Have You Completed Your “​​Walking the Counties of Wisconsin” Book?  
By Russ Crane 
 
If you have completed your “​Walking the Counties of Wisconsin​” book, please give your book to me (Russ Crane) before the 
end of November. I will be at the Veterans Walk (Nov. 10) and at the Dairyland Walkers Board Meeting (Nov.14) at the 
Lakeview Library, 2845 N. Sherman Ave., Madison. You may also mail your completed Counties book to me at 
1926 Shelley Lane, Madison, WI 53704. 
 
A special awards presentation will be made at our Holiday Party on December 2, 2018 at the Goodman Community Center,  
149 Waubesa Street, Madison. If at all possible, we would like all finishers to attend the party. Each finisher will receive an 
embroidered patch and a certificate of completion; as well as a heartfelt thank you for your support of the Dairyland Walkers. 
 
As of the date of this writing I have received eleven books from the following individuals: 
Curt Armstrong, Russell Crane, Chris Flessert, Cindy Haagensen, Kristina Kenyon, Mary Liebig, June Quesnell, Karen Reger,  
Jill Ruef, Hannah Wensing, and Kenyon Wensing. 
 
This is an ongoing program and you may continue working on completing it. There has been no discussion as to a final end date. 
Whenever you complete it, give your Counties book to me and I will return it along with the patch and certificate. 
 
 
Friday, November 23 #OptOutside Arboretum Walk 
By Mary Liebig 
 
Join the Dairyland Walkers as we Opt Outside to do the Arboretum walk as a group on Black Friday, the day after Thanksgiving, 
on November 23. We’ll plan on meeting at the start point of the Arboretum Walk, Colectivo Coffee, located at 2530 Monroe St.in 
Madison at 8:45 a.m. to register for the walk and start walking at 9 a.m. 
 
#OptOutside was started by REI in 2015 when they closed their stores on Black Friday, paid ​their 12,000 employees to spend 
time outside, and invited other Americans to join them. In 2016, the American Volkssport Association (AVA) joined the effort. In 
2017 there were 53 AVA walking clubs throughout the United States that hosted a #OptOutside event. All 2018 AVA clubs 
participating in a #OptOutside event are listed on the AVA website at:  ​http://www.ava.org/OptOutside2018.php 
 
 
Help Others During the Holidays 
By Joanne Reuter 
 
On Sunday, December 2, 2018, our club will have the annual Holiday Party/Membership Meeting at the Goodman Community 
Center (GCC), 149 Waubesa Street, Madison, WI.  Please consider bringing some food to donate to the Fritz Food Pantry when 
you come to the party. Once you enter the the GCC, turn to your right before the reception desk and you’ll see the shelves you 
can leave your donations on. If you wish, you can fill out a tax donation form there. 
 
Here is a link to the Fritz Food Pantry at the GCC, which has a list of the most desired items: 
https://www.goodmancenter.org/services/fritz-food-pantry 

View on the Dairyland Walker Website at​​ ​​www.dairylandwalkers.com 
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Talk’n Trash – Sunday, October 14, 2018 Trash Pick-up Success 
By Joanne Reuter 
 
A big “Thank You” to these five volunteers who picked up trash along a one mile stretch of US Hwy 12 & 18 on October 14th. 
After the task was completed, they enjoyed some socializing at Nora’s ll bar. 
 
I hope we can have a larger group of volunteers for the spring trash pick up, so that the full two mile stretch of highway can be 
cleared of litter. I’ll post a date early in 2019. 
 
From left to right: Diane Thornbery, June Quesnell, prankster Dave Riyeff, Kim Riyeff and Jan Kaminski. 
 

 
 
 
Maple Bluff Walk Pictures 
By Jerry Wilson 
 

 
 
 

View on the Dairyland Walker Website at​​ ​​www.dairylandwalkers.com 
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Maple Bluff Walk Pictures  ​​(continued) 
 

 
 
Time to Mark Your Calendars - 2019 
By Don Suloff 
 
The 2019 Dairyland Walkers schedule has been completed and you are encouraged to break out those new calendars​ ​​you have 
been receiving or your electronic devices and enter the walk dates so you don’t miss any of these new walks. Our theme for the 
year is following the Frank Lloyd Wright (FLW) Trail and five of the walks will pass one or more structures associated with this very 
influential and controversial architect native to Wisconsin. 
 
We start the year with three traditional walks that we have done for a number of years now in acceptance of Wisconsin winters. 
On January 12 we will walk in East Towne Mall to be followed by a walk in West Towne Mall on February 9. Our popular “Pie 
Walk” will occur in Middleton on March 16 (as close as we could get to 3.14!).  We then begin the heart of our walking season with 
a walk in Madison on April 13 which will pass four different FLW sites (three of which will likely be new to you) with references to 
two others. On May 18 we will undertake a new walk in Cottage Grove (not part of our FLW series). 
 
On June 22 and 23 we will enjoy another walking weekend experience beginning in Richland Center where we will pass a number 
of possible birthplaces for Wright as well as one building designed by him. After spending the night in Spring Green (and enjoying 
another wine and cheese party) we will walk in that community passing a number of sites influenced by FLW and with driving 
directions to two facilities designed by him, including his long-time home and grounds. On July 27 we will continue our adventures 
on the FLW trail in Milwaukee passing one Wright facility with driving directions to another. This will be followed with a trip to 
Racine on August 17 with our walk passing two Wright-designed buildings and directions to two more. In between these two walk 
we will have our club picnic on August 14 in Middleton which always includes a 5K version of the Middleton walk. 
 
On September 15 (note that this is a Sunday) we will enjoy a new walk in Lake Farm County Park to be followed by a moonlight 
walk on October 11 (note that this is a Friday) in Pheasant Branch Conservancy in Middleton. We then wrap up the year with our 
traditional Veteran’s Walk on November 16 in Madison and the club Christmas Party on December 1 (a Sunday) which features a 
5K version of the Eastside Walk. 
 
With your walking appetites now whetted, I encourage you to mark up your calendars and check the club website or blue book 
(coming out at the end of the year) for specific details. 
 
Happy Walking in 2019. 
 
 

View on the Dairyland Walker Website at​​ ​​www.dairylandwalkers.com 
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Woolly Bear Caterpillar - A Mild or Rough Winter? 
By Jerry Wilson 
 
Here’s the legend for predicting the upcoming winter: “The Woolly Bear caterpillar has 13 distinct segments of either rusty brown 
or black. The wider the rusty brown sections (or the more brown segments there are), the milder the coming winter will be. The 
more black there is, the more severe the winter.”  (Source:  Sorry, I forgot!  However, the Farmers Almanac has similar language.) 
I grew up thinking the total opposite, that if the middle was big and thick, then the winter would be tough, cold or snowy, or both. 
See below, you decide! 
 

 
 
 
Club Milestones 
By Doug Wiest 
 
The following are the milestones of club members as reported by the October / November 2018 issue of The American Wanderer:  
 
Events Kilometers 
     10 Barbara Lukes 6,000 Diane Thornbery 
   250 Kenyon Wensing 6,500 Jill Ruef 
   450 Kristina Kenyon 7,000 Joan Miller 
   600 Phillip Ringhand 7,500 June Quesnell 
   600 Jill Ruef  
   650 Vernon Hessey  
   700 June Quesnell  
3,100 Jane Legaard  
3,100 Kenneth Legaard  
3,700 Bonita Johnson  

 
Congratulations to all on your accomplishments! 
 
If I, or The American Wanderer, overlooked your accomplishments, send me an e-mail at ​douglaswiest@yahoo.com​ and they will 
be listed in the next Dairyland Walkers newsletter. 
 
 
Membership Update 
By Mary Liebig, Membership Coordinator 
 

● No new members 

View on the Dairyland Walker Website at​​ ​​www.dairylandwalkers.com 
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2018 Dairyland Walkers Calendar at a Glance 
 
Saturday, January 20 
Saturday, February 17 
Saturday, March 17 
Saturday, April 28 
Saturday, June 9 
Sunday, July 8 
Saturday, August 4 
Saturday, October 20 

West Towne Walk 
East Towne Walk 
Pie Walk, Middleton 
DeForest Walk 
Mazomanie Walk 
Beaver Dam Walk 
Oregon Walk 
Maple Bluff Walk  

Results included in West Towne YR Counts 
Results: Total=24; Credit=23, Non-Credit=1 
Results: 68 Walkers: in Middleton YR Counts 
Results: Total=89; Credit=45, Non-Credit=44 
Results: Total=48; Credit=39, Non-Credit=9 
Results: Total=58; Credit=46, Non-Credit=11,Youth=1 
Results: Total=45; Credit=35, Non-Credit=10 
Results: Total=32; Credit=28; Non-Credit=4 

Saturday, November 10 
 
 
 
Wednesday, Nov. 14 
 
 
Sunday, December 2 
 
 

Veterans Weekend Walk  
  – Startpoint:  BW Premier Park Hotel 
     End Table:  Plaza Tavern backroom 
 
Board Meeting: Lakeview Library Branch 
   2845 N. Sherman Avenue, Madison 
 
Club Membership Meeting and 
   Annual Holiday Party 
   Goodman Community Center, 
   149 Waubesa St., ​Madison 

9:30am-11:00am Start, Finish 11:00am-1:00pm 
 
 
 
6:00 pm Meeting 
 
 
Walk Start:  3:00pm, Meeting and Potluck to Follow 
 

 
 
 
 
Attachment A​                                                                                       ​​Minutes Pending Approval 
 

Northside Goodwill 
2901 N. Sherman Avenue, Madison, WI 

September 12, 2018 
 

Board Members Present 
Doug Wiest​ ​​(President​) 
Terry Wendt (Vice President) 
Cindy Haagensen (Board Member at Large) 
Mary Liebig (Membership Coordinator) 
Don Suloff (Trailmaster) 
Joanne Reuter (Sanctioned Walk Coordinator) 
Karen Reger (Publicity Chair) 
Irene Erwin (Co-Volunteer Coordinator) 
 
Welcome​​ (Doug) 
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by President Doug Wiest and the agenda was adopted after the addition of a few 
additional topics under New Business. Also in attendance at the meeting were Russ Crane and Jhing Wiest. 
 

View on the Dairyland Walker Website at​​ ​​www.dairylandwalkers.com 
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Meeting Minutes​​ (Susan) 
The minutes of the last Board Meeting held on July 11​th​ 2018 had been previously emailed to the Board. There were no 
corrections or additions to the minutes, and they were approved as distributed. 
 
Treasurer’s Report​​ ​​(Kristi) 
Kristi had emailed the Treasurer’s Report to the Board. The balance on August 8, 2018 was $4,222.30. Since that time, income 
totaled $419.00 and expenses were $56.25. The current balance on September 12, 2018 is $4,585.05. Of that balance, $1,000 is 
restricted for large, up-front charges for club events. The Treasurer’s report was accepted and filed for audit. 
 
Vice President Report ​​(Terry) 
The next membership meeting will be held on Wednesday, October 10 at Hody’s Bar & Grill in Middleton. Jim and Karen Laatsch, 
marathon and half-marathon walkers, will be our speakers. They have traveled to numerous states to compete in these events. 
Terry announced that he has already reserved the Lakeview Park shelter on Wednesday, August 14, 2019 for the Membership 
Meeting/Potluck picnic. 
 
Director at Large Report​​ (Cindy) 
Cindy used her time to discuss her work planning the Lake Farm County Park walk for Saturday, September 14, 2019. She 
reported that there may be a conflict with a cross-country meet on that date, although that won’t be known definitely until 
sometime in November. After some discussion, Don suggested that our back-up date for this event be Sunday, September 15 if 
the park is unavailable on September 14. 
 
Membership Chair ​​(Mary) 
Mary had nothing to report. 
 
Sanctioned Event Coordinator ​​(Joanne) 
Joanne had nothing to report, other than to remind us that the next trash pick-up will be Sunday, October 14 starting at 1 p.m. 
from Nora’s II. This will not conflict with a Packer game – the Packers are playing on Monday night, October 15. 
 
Trailmaster Report​​ (Don) 
Don handed out copies of what he considers the final 2019 Walk Schedule, pending the Lake Farm Park availability on September 
14. A number of the walks will have a Frank Lloyd Wright theme. 

 
● January 12 – East Towne Mall  
● February   9 – West Towne Mall 
● March 16 – Pie Walk, Middleton  
● April 13 – Madison Frank Lloyd Wright Trail 
● May 18 – Cottage Grove 
● June 22-23 Richland Center FLW Trail on Saturday from Noon – 3 p.m. and  

         Spring Green FLW Trail on Sunday from 8 a.m. to 11 a.m.  
● July 20 – Milwaukee Frank Lloyd Wright Trail 
● August 17 – Racine Frank Lloyd Wright Trail 
● September 14 – Lake Farm County Park 
● October 11 – Moonlight Walk on Friday evening at Pheasant Branch Conservancy 
● November 16 – Veteran’s Walk, Downtown Madison 
● December   1 – Christmas Party Walk, Madison Eastside 

 
In addition, Don reported that the address of the Eau Claire walk starting point has not changed, but the name has. No longer 
known as the Dairy Queen at this address, the business is now called the Roadside Ice Cream and Diner. 
 
Publicity Chair​​ ​​(Karen) 
Karen had nothing to report. 
 
 
 

View on the Dairyland Walker Website at​​ ​​www.dairylandwalkers.com 
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Volunteer Coordinator ​​(Irene and Maureen) 
Maureen was not present, but Irene stated that she and Maureen have been trying to gather information about volunteer 
recognition at last year’s Holiday Party in order to prepare for the 2018 Holiday Party. They have contacted both Tricia Gundlach 
and Ellen Twing, but have not been able to connect with them yet. Irene reported that she and Maureen plan to request a budget 
for volunteer recognition at November’s Board Meeting. 
 
Irene also announced that she and Maureen plan to reach out to recent members early next year to welcome them and invite 
them to volunteer for some of the club’s tasks. 
 
Website Administrator (Kevin) 
Kevin was not present; there was nothing to report. 
 
AVA Electronic Sanctioning Volunteer ​​(Tom) 
Tom was not present; there was nothing to report. 
 
Special Reports 
Nomination Committee (​​for 2019 Board Officers) 
Doug spoke on behalf of the Nominating Committee. Here is the slate of officers that will be voted on at the next General 
Membership Meeting on October 10: 

 
● President   – Doug Wiest  
● Vice-President    – Terry Wendt 
● Secretary   – Susan Wester 
● Treasurer   – Kristi Kenyon 
● Director at Large – Diane Thornbery 

 
Nominations from the floor will also be accepted at the October 10​th​ meeting. 
 
Unfinished Business 
Newsletter Articles for November/December Edition 
The Board suggested the following Newsletter articles for the November/December edition. The submission deadline is Saturday, 
October 20. 

1. Veteran’s Week Walk on November 10 - Jerry to write 
2. Milestones – Doug to write 
3. Holiday Party at Goodman Center on Sunday December 2– Terry to write 
4. Food Donations – Bring to Goodman Center Holiday Party – Joanne to write 
5. 2019 Walk Schedule – Don to write 
6. Trash Pick-up Recap – Joanne to write 
7. Frequently Asked Questions – County Walk Make-Up Program – Joanne to write 
8. County Award Program – Russ to write 
9. Starting Points for 2019 – Russ to write 
10. Membership Update – Mary to write 
11. REI #OptOutside Walk November 23 – Mary to write 

 
New Business 
 
Additional County Walk information on Website 
Irene asked if we could list the starting points of the county walks on our website, to aid in planning for those that want to walk the 
county walks on their own. Russ Crane mentioned that this was probably not a good idea, because the county make-up walks are 
not sanctioned by the AVA and therefore not covered by their liability insurance. Instead, Joanne will write an article for the next 
newsletter reminding members of this club program and the need to contact Don Suloff for county walk information and 
maps/directions. 
 

View on the Dairyland Walker Website at​​ ​​www.dairylandwalkers.com 
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Renewal of Meetup Subscription 
Susan had emailed the information that our six month trial membership on Meetup expires on September 26. The cost for a six 
month membership is $89.94. After some discussion, Don made a motion that we renew our Meetup membership for another six 
months for a cost not exceeding $100. Cindy seconded the motion, and the motion passed. 
 
Weeknight Group Walks in 2019 
Mary commented that there were mixed results for the eight Wednesday evening group walks scheduled in 2018. The first two 
had to be cancelled due to bad weather. Generally, the other six walks had 8 to 10 participants, with a high of 14 walkers on the 
first Wednesday evening walk and a low of 3 walkers on the last Wednesday walk. All four people who led these walks in 2018 
have volunteered to lead a couple walks next year, if scheduled. Mary and Irene will start by contacting these individuals and try to 
come up with a weeknight walking schedule for 2019, maybe in time to publish in the 2019 Blue Book. 
 
Google Suites Storage 
Mary expressed her concern that the club’s online storage facility, Google Suites, a Board request, was little used after a full year 
of availability. Only the Treasurer and Membership accounts have been used. It would be especially hard to re-create the trove of 
walk maps and directions the club has accumulated over the years if we were to lose a couple of key people. As it turned out, 
many of the others present would like to use Google Suites, but have been unable to sign on and access the site. It was decided 
that Irene will contact Diane Thornbery, who originally set up Google Suites for the club, to report the difficulty she has had signing 
on to the site. At the same time, she will notify Diane that others such as Maureen, Russ, Don, and Joanne have also tried to 
access the site with no success. 
 
2019 Staring Points 
Russ mentioned that he had pre-ordered a number of Starting Points each year as a courtesy for members to purchase. Last year 
he ordered five. It is quite hard to know in advance how many people would like to purchase a hard copy; many people get the 
listing of year round and seasonal walks offered throughout the United States from the AVA website. After some discussion, it was 
decided that the club would no longer pre-order a number of starting points, but instead direct members to order the books 
themselves from the AVA club website. 
 
AVA #OptOutside Walk 
Mary mentioned that she read recently in the September AVA Checkpoint that there is a desire to continue the #OptOutside 
tradition for a third year in a row. This is a partnership with REI to encourage people to get outside on Black Friday, the Friday 
after Thanksgiving, which this year is on Friday, November 23. Mary volunteered to lead a group Arboretum walk on this date (the 
Monroe St. construction is scheduled to be finished by this date) and will contact the AVA by October 8 to let them know of our 
club’s planned participation. In 2017, 53 clubs hosted a #OptOutside event with a total of 1,156 walkers participating throughout 
the United States. 
 
Silent Auction Basket for 2019 Albany Convention 
Don explained that a fund raising activity planned for the 2019 National AVA Convention in Albany is a silent auction. It’s a 
tradition for clubs to bring a basket filled with items representing their state or region that is auctioned off during the convention. 
Don made a motion authorizing Russ Crane and Karen Reger to spend no more than $200 assembling a basket for the 2019 
convention. Joanne seconded the motion and the motion passed. 
 
Stores Manager to be Appointed Position in 2019 
Although not originally on the agenda, Russ pointed out that the Stores Manager duties that he performs should really be an 
appointed position, so its importance is noted to the Board. Russ agreed to perform these duties again in 2019, but was not sure 
how long after that he would be able to volunteer. Doug quickly checked the club’s bylaws and found no reason not to make the 
Stores Manager an appointed position to the Board in 2019. 
 
The next Board Meeting will be held on Wednesday, November 14, 2018 at the Lakeview Branch Library. The Next Annual 
Membership Meeting will be on Wednesday October 10, 2018 at Hody’s Bar & Grill in Middleton. The next walking events are the 
Maple Bluff walk on October 13 and the Veteran’s walk on Saturday, November 10. The next Saturday “Walk & Eat” group walk is 
the Madison Westside Parks walk on September 22 and the Devil’s Lake SP walk on Saturday, October 20. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:40PM Submitted by: Mary B. Liebig, Secretary Pro-Tem 

View on the Dairyland Walker Website at​​ ​​www.dairylandwalkers.com 
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Attachment B​                                                                                       ​​Minutes Pending Approval 
 

Dairyland Walkers Annual Meeting and Bimonthly General Membership Meeting 
Hody Bar & Grill (Lower level), 1914 Aurora St., Middleton, WI 

October 10, 2018 
Minutes 
Number of attendees: 22 
 
Call to Order: ​​President Doug Wiest called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m., with a general welcome to any first-time attendees. The 
meeting’s agenda was approved as is. The minutes of the 8 August 2018 membership meeting were adopted without comment. 
 
Guest Speakers:​​  Jim and Karen Laatsch, who have traveled to all 50 states to compete in marathon and half-marathon walks, were the guest 
speakers for the meeting. Jim started walking marathons at age 75 in 2015. Karen walks half marathons. They often participate in races 
designed for runners, as long as the time limit is generous enough for a walker to finish. 
 
After describing the highlights of their walks, Jim and Karen shared photos, medals and awards with those present. They recommended two 
websites for those interested in long-distance walking: 

https://runningintheusa.com 
http://mainlymarathons.com 

 
Officer Reports 
 
President:​​ No report. 
 
Vice President: ​​Terry Wendt stated the next membership meeting will be the Christmas event, December 2, with 5K walk, meeting and 
potluck supper. The walk will start at 3 p.m. There will be an announcement about the party in the November/December newsletter. 
 
Secretary:​​ No report. 
 
Treasurer: ​​Kristi Kenyon reported a 10 October balance of $4,599.11. Income for the latest period was $179.00, all generated from events. 
Expenses, administrative in nature, were $164.94. This resulted in a net gain of $14.06 from the previous period. The Treasurer’s report was 
accepted and filed for audit. 
 
It was also mentioned that the Stevens Company has increased its fee for hosting the Dairyland Walkers’ website. For 2019, the annual bill is 
now $390 (32.50 per month). Don Suloff moved that we pay the bill for 2019, with consideration of other options in website hosting to be 
given soon enough in the new year to make a change if necessary. The move was seconded and unanimously approved. 
 
Director At Large:​​ Doug reported for Cindy Haagensen that next year’s Lake Farm Park event will be on Sunday 15 September. so as not to 
conflict with a cross country event held at the park on Saturday 14 September. 
 
Other Reports 
 
Membership Chair:​​ No report. 
 
Sanctioned Event Coordinator:​​ Joanne Reuter reminded the group that Sunday 14 October is the semi-annual Highway 12 trash pickup event 
in Deerfield. Participants should meet at Nora’s II. 
 
 
 
 
 

View on the Dairyland Walker Website at​​ ​​www.dairylandwalkers.com 
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Trail Master: ​​Don said that all 2019 walks have been walked and checked out. A good portion of the Middleton walk is still under water. 
The 2019 walking weekend will be centered in Spring Green, 22-23 May. Don indicated he could reserve dining space at the Wisconsin 
Riverside Resort and Grill if enough people are interested in eating dinner together after the historically generous wine and cheese party 
beforehand. Diane Thornbery wondered how many people would actually stay overnight in Spring Green, as it is only an hour away from the 
west side of Madison. Don indicated the Round Barn Lodge seems to be a good option for a motel. Given the nearness to Madison, people may 
be asked in advance about their overnight plans. 
 
Publicity Chair:​​ No report. 
 
Volunteer Coordinator:​​ No report. 
 
Newsletter Editor:​​ No report. 
 
Website Administrator:​​ Other than the previously noted and discussed fee increase for website hosting, Kevin had no additional report. 
 
AVA Electronic Sanctioning Volunteer: ​​Tom Gundlach said 3rd quarter results will start coming in soon, Russ Crane has agreed to import 
the data during Tom’s forthcoming absence. Except for taking care of the East Towne walk before he leaves, Tom will begin sanctioning next 
year’s events upon his return. 
 
Unfinished Business ​​None. 
 
Special Business 
 
Election of DLW officers for 2019​: Doug said that an email was sent out previously, indicating one nominee for each position. Don moved that 
the slate be closed and all nominees be elected. The move was seconded and approved unanimously. The only new officer is Diane, who will 
be Director at Large; all the others remain the same. 
 
President: Doug Wiest 
Vice-President: Terry Wendt 
Secretary: Susan Wester 
Treasurer: Kristi Kenyon 
Director at Large: Diane Thornbery 
 
New Business   
 
Russ said the club will not be ordering any 2019 Starting Point books. Interested persons may obtain them on their own through the AVA 
website. The deadline for ordering is very soon though. 

 
Diane said that Irene Irwin has just been added onto the DLW Google drive account. In order for her to access information already stored there 
though, current users will be notified by email that they need to re-share their files with Irene. 
  
Adjournment:​​ The meeting was adjourned by President Wiest at 7:50 p.m. 
 
Next Board Meeting:  14 November 2018, 1800 hours (6 pm), ​Lakeview Library​​, 2901 N. Sherman Ave., Madison. 
Next General Membership Meeting & Christmas Party:  2 December 2018, Goodman Community Center (Bolz Room), 149 Waubesa St., 
Madison; 1600 hours (4:00 pm), (5km walk start at 1500 hours (3:00 pm). 
Next Special Event Walks: 
--Maple Bluff Walk, Saturday, 13 October 2018 
--Veteran's Week Walk, downtown Madison, Saturday, 10 November 2018. 
--Holiday Party Walk, Sunday, 2 December 2018. 
Next Saturday "Walk & Eat" group walk: 
--Devils Lake State Park YRE, Saturday, 20 October 2018. 
 
Respectfully submitted, Susan Wester, Secretary 

View on the Dairyland Walker Website at​​ ​​www.dairylandwalkers.com 
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Attachment C​​ ​​November Event 
 
Veterans Walk​​: ​11/10/18, 9:30-11:00am start, finish by 1:00pm, start at Best Western Premier Park Hotel Lobby, 
                                22 S. Carroll St., Madison, WI; End at Plaza Tavern, 319 Henry St., Madison, WI 
                                (If choosing a parking ramp, the N. Carroll St. parking ramp is located between the start 
                                and finish points.), for complete details ​click here​ for a cut and paste, or see article on page 1, 

      and the DW website..  A separate event stamp will be used for this event, the Capital Walk stamp  
      is separate, consider walking both events. 

View on the Dairyland Walker Website at​​ ​​www.dairylandwalkers.com 
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